



LMH Executive Meeting Minutes
Tuesday June 17 , 2025
Millar Residence

Committee Members

Mark Millar, President
Chris Pellizzari, Past President
Josh Douglas, WOGHL Rep
Mindy Squire, Registration
Ben Greig, OMHA Rep- absent
Becky Laye, OWHA Rep
Jen O'Shea, Secretary
Joe Dobbie, Director of Trainers

Jana Corby, Ice Convenor
Rod Adamthwaite, Director of Coaching
Chuck Robertson, Treasurer- Absent
Hugh Pearce, LMLL Rep
Ashlynn Carr, Fundraising
Trish Gilchrist, 2nd Fundraising
Andy Freiter, Equipment Manager

MINUTES

Open Meeting

7:30 pm

Acceptance of May Minutes

Reviewed minutes

Motion to accept: Becky

Second by: Mark

Acceptance of 2025 AGM Minutes

Pending - To be approved at 2026 AGM

Registration- Mindy

OWHA

U9- 34: 3 teams

U11- 25: 2 teams

U13- 27: 2 teams

U15- 29: 2 teams

U18- 30: 2 teams

OMHA

U5- 22

U7- 58: 6 teams

U9 - 58: 5 teams

U11- 27: 2 teams

U13- 29: 2 teams

U15- 8: 1 team

U18 - tryouts in the fall

Director of Coaching - Rod

T2 Coaches

OWHA

U9- Eric Hagen and Brooklyn Bebbington

U11- Ashley Thompson

U13- Chelsey Smith

U15- Kelsey Galbraith

U18- Corey Scurr

OMHA

U5- Michael Jauques/Melissa Dobson

U7- Michael Jauques, Dave Gibbs, Matt Martin, Darren Hulley, Nick Luyten, Josh Douglas

U9 - Mike Herbert; Josh Van Geel; Shaun Tucker; 4th coach did not accept - nomination at July meeting

U11- Mark VanDoren; Landon Orchard

U13- Mark Laye; open position

U15- Hugh Pearce

U18- Dean VanHooyDonk; Dave Pocock

Acceptance of coaches

Motion to accept: Andy

Second: Josh

Electronic vote U11 - motion to accept: all

OMHA - Ben

Ice - Jana

- Township ice users upcoming meeting
- A percentage of Lucan ice will be for A center
- Township has asked for blackout dates
- Draft schedule has been done - just working out the kinks

Fundraising- Ashlynn

- Working to firm up dates for photos, draft night and wing night,
- With local businesses making LMH merch, small kickback given back to association
- halfice/cross-ice boards needs new sponsor logos

Fundraising 2nd - Trish**Lambton Middlesex Local League - Hugh**

- Upcoming virtual meeting which will discuss seasonal structure; push for tier LL teams from some centres

\

Finances - Chuck

- Lottery report submitted to Township - no issues or concerns
- Shamrock All-Star Game only 3 paid so far; Follow-up required with all families
- U18 Jerseys kept/paid at 7

Equipment - Andy

- Approval from Tim Hortons to order 130 jerseys
- Going to need to order sets of Youth small/med Lucan jerseys for the big number of U9 teams

Trainers - Joe

- PRIVIT rolled forward and the teams will be reset for the next season

OWHA - Becky/WOGHL - Josh

- ITR's have been made for 2025-26 teams
- VSC process should start now to avoid backlog in Sept

Past President - Chris**Ausable Valley**

- bylaws/rules/regulations on association website
- In search of U18A coach and a social media volunteer
- U18 tryouts will commence in the fall

Development

- Development programming will continue for the 2025-26 season; proposal being developed

President - Mark

- Going to pull list of open staff positions and post to socials in the upcoming weeks
- Will be looking for a Jamboree lead
- Possibility of a March Break 3v3
- Coaches meeting to be booked for July 23

Adjournment:

Next Meeting: July 15

Motion to close the meeting:

Moved by: Andy

Second by: Hugh

Meeting Adjourned: 10:30 PM